	REGION I MENTAL HEALTH BOARD MEETING

June 12, 2012  – 11:00 AM

Coeur d’Alene – Moody Center

	Members Present: Corinne Johnson, Beth Patzer, Susie Fischer, Jenn Romero, Debbie Nadeau, Brenda Hammond, Leanne Rousseau, Rose Marie Tiffany, Claudia Miewald, Ron Beecher, Linda Johann, Holly Bonwell, Stan Calder, Amika DuPree

	Members Absent:   Walter Kirby, Natalie Ednie, Gini Woodward, Barbara Miller, Jai Nelson, Mark Lockwood, Susie Brott

	Introduction of Visitors:  Nancy Irvin-BPA

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Review of minutes:
  
	 Minutes reviewed; Corrections:  under Managed Care Approach, 230,000 people on Medicaid, not mental health services. Rose Marie moved that the minutes be approved with corrections noted; second by Stan. 
It was also noted that the April minutes have not yet been approved due to the informational meeting held last month. This will be completed next meeting. 
	Motion carried; minutes approved.
April minutes to be approved next meeting.

	RI Mental Health Board Plan for 2012-2013
	Claudia announced an executive board has been meeting and will continue to meet before the board meeting for preparation and planning.  
Ron reported the recommended board members were approved June 8 by three county commissioners: Jai Nelson, Vince Renaldi and Ron Smith, as well as Ron Beecher and Holly Bonwell. Letters of appointments will be coming out soon. The board is finally complete. There are individuals we have not seen in some time on our board, and Ron and Corinne will make contact with them to determine if they still want to remain involved.

Claudia reported that due to Transformation, we need data. Discussed the gap Analysis and Survey. The survey will model after the one completed in Region II. We have an intern through Boise State University who can take this project on starting this summer. The Kootenai County Indicators will also assist in the data needed for our area. The board will need a group of people to look at the questions for the survey. There is also a need for another group to take the data and present it to the legislators. Discussion regarding subcommittees. 

Stan suggested an Education Committee to reduce the stigma, to educate about the board and to put articles out. 

Susie suggested a law enforcement committee. Holly reported that students in 911 are collecting data from CIT for Region I. Bonner County already tracks their mental health calls through 911. 

Claudia suggested the 1st hour will be for subgroups to eliminate time. Discussion of RAC becoming more active with MH Board while being aware of statute. 

Ron discussed the importance of a legislative committee, and building relationships with them. There is a large % of legislators who are turning over this coming year. There was a suggestion for the legislative committee to contact the other Regional Boards to solidify results and be unified for information to legislators. Ross Edmunds will be submitting legislation. It is important to follow the money. Support services may be neglected as people tend to focus on treatment.

Corinne suggested a meet and greet at a beach house possibly. Discussion of logistics with voting, and having different colored name cards. Also to be careful of statutory limitations. Susie suggested a five year plan, although that may be difficult with not knowing where the state will be in five years with regards to all of the changes. 

Standing Committees: 

1. Legislative

2. Education/Outreach

3. Transformation & Development

4. Data

Ad Hoc

1. By-laws

2. Survey/Gap Analysis 
	Stan moved for the Board to proceed with the Gap Analysis and Survey. Corinne 2nds. Motion passed. Intern to meet with board leadership to get committee formed.

Rose Marie moved to establish the committees as written. Susie 2nds. Motion passed. 

	Reports
	Holly Bonwell reports on the Adult and Children Services for RIMH. Holly has been involved with several meetings discussing the blending of money available. Brian Pope will be the new HUB Chief of Children’s Mental health, and will be here as needed. June 1st is Beth Patzer’s last day as Chief of CMH. There are several vacant positions. Dr Rhodes and Parkman’s positions will go to the HUB. They have replaced two positions on the ACT Team and with CMH. They are working on a replacement for Shoshone County. Region I has almost as many 2511A’s as Region 4. The clinician in Benewah County for adult and children will be working out of a new facility in St Maries which will only be for MH and FACS, no other divisions, and will not be staffed full time. 
Beth Patzer reports her new role as Director of Quality Improvement. She will still be managing the contracts for Region I and II. 

NAMI reports David Fischer will be speaking about recovery tonight. Reported the 13th Annual Recovery Conference will be at the 7th Day Adventist Church August 15th. If there are people interested in assisting in planning, please call Rob Bishop at 651-0700. The NAMI picnic will be August 25th from 1130-3 in The City Park , CDA.

Claudia reports on the Hold Center. Jai Nelson is working with the counties and cities, working on support and sustainability. Ross Edmunds may be able to provide some funding. 

Claudia reports on the Child Advocacy Center. They will meet with agencies on June 19th to discuss the multidisciplinary approach and future funding. 
	

	 Announcements

	Medicaid Managed Care RFP was due in July. We did get a response (thank you letter) to the Board’s letter regarding this.

Corinne passed out Meth Brochures. She has lots more if anyone needs them.
	

	Next Meeting 
	Next meeting will be held on July 10, 2012.  Reminder the August 14th meeting will be held at KMC 2 classroom by the cafeteria.
	

	Adjournment
	Motion to adjourn by Holly, seconded by Linda.
	Motion passed, meeting adjourned. 


